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Distinguished National Coordinators,
Mr. James Lambert, OAS Secretary for Hemispheric Affairs,
Dear friends and colleagues:
Allow me to welcome you to Lima and thank you for attending this meeting of the Summit Implementation Review Group. 
In the course of this SIRG we hope to have an interactive dialogue on Themes 2 (Corruption and Sustainable Development) and 3 (Aspects of Cooperation, International Institutions, and Public-Private Partnerships). To that end, as announced, we have invited international experts to deliver presentations and stimulate the discussions. 
As I mentioned in my closing remarks at the SIRG we had in September, a number of potential lines of action to take into account emerged from the comments made. For example, the need to identify anticorruption mechanisms—on which there has been progress—as well as obstacles and challenges. Exchanging best practices in fighting corruption and transparency among the countries of the region is also important, as is capacity building and providing countries with adequate means of implementation. 
I would like to remind you again, that the documents distributed on each theme are not negotiation documents and the topics they contain are not meant to limit the scope of our discussions. Therefore, I encourage you in your interventions to address all the different aspects of the themes put forward. 
I would also like to take this opportunity to express thanks for the written comments submitted on theme 1. I invite you to submit to us your written suggestions on the three proposed themes by December 8. 
Based on concrete recommendations put forward by you, both at SIRG meetings and in writing, we will prepare a document containing lines of action that we will present in mid-January, which will form the basis of our work at the SIRG in February and could be adopted by the Heads of State and Government at the Summit. 
It is also gratifying to know that the various social actors have been moving forward with their preparatory activities ahead of the Summit and working on a series of preliminary suggestions. To that end, we have decided to make room at the end of the SIRG to listen to the spokespersons for civil society, youth, and business and to give them an opportunity to interact with states.  That also responds to a suggestion made by a number of countries at the September SIRG meeting as regards providing civil society and social actors opportunities for effective participation in the Summit preparation process.
We hope shortly to announce the date of the SIRG meeting, which could be held at the beginning of February. 
I am certain that with the active involvement and commitment of all of you, the outcomes of the Lima Summit will reflect a resolute political will to tackle the harmful effect of corruption on governance and the values that underpin democracy in the region. 
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